
The following information is a  review:  The Midwest Clown Association is not based on individual memberships but on 

alley or clown group memberships.  However, anyone who lives in the 7 state MCA region is considered a member , can 

attend the convention, and if a full registration is paid, can compete in MCA competitions.  Individual alleys can also 

allow other people to be a member of their alley, either those who have moved outside the region or those the alley 

allows to be one of their members.  The structure of the MCA is based on clown alleys or groups, who pay an annual 

fee of $50 a year which entitles them to one delegate voice and voting privileges at the MCA meetings.  Anyone can 

attend the MCA Annual meeting which occurs during the Annual Fall Roundup or convention but only the delegate of 

paid up alleys or clown groups can speak or vote.  For example, if 4 people from a paid up alley are in attendance, they 

can request a few moments to discuss an issue before the one delegate casts their alley vote.  Voting paddles showing 

the name of the alley or clown group are distributed by the MCA Sergeant-at-arms after checking the paid roster at 

each meeting.  The voting paddles were not available this year but the Sergeant-at-arms provided a paper plate with 

the alley name to each voting delegate. 

MIDWEST CLOWN ASSOCIATION 

ANNUAL MEETING—SATURDAY, OCTOBER 14, 2023 
The meeting was opened with a Moment of Silence for those within our Midwest Clown Association who have passed 

away this year, tho who are suffering through health issues at this time, and those in our military service who have sac-

rificed so much for us to be able to gather here. 

The Annual MCA Meeting was Called to Order at 4:05 p.m.   

The list of dues paid had been sent to delegates by email from the Treasurer on October 6. 



The updated Membership Roster showing delegates had been sent to all Delegates by the Treasurer on October 6. 

 







The Sergeant-at-arms  did not pass the roster around to update and have alleys make changes.  The Sergeant-at-arms 

took the Roll Call.  We currently have 12 paid alleys of which 8 were present so  it was announced we had a Quorum. 

Those in attendance included: 

Officers—Lynette McDonald, Chief Joey; - Jim Caffrey, Assistant Chief Joey; - Janet Tucker, Secretary; - Peggy Walker, 

Treasurer; - Dorine Thibideau, Sergeant-at-arms. 

Alley and Clown Groups paid and present:   

Calumet Clowns 

Clowns Around Redford 

Cousin Otto’s Alley, 

Jesters, Jokers and Joeys 

Joyful Joeys 4 Jesus 

Krazy Clown Klub 

Michiana Clowns 

OOPS Clown Troupe 

Also announced as present was Gloria Sterrett who serves as the Alley Regional Support Director for Clowns of America 

International. 



The first Order of Business was to add the Scholarship Committee under the Standing Committees shown.  It was added 

as Item g. to be given by John Hanewall. 

Minutes of the Annual Meeting from October 2022 and from the Annual Spring Meeting held May 6, 2023 were pre-

sented as mailed to each member alley delegate from the Secretary on October 7, 2023.  There were no additions or 

corrections.  M/S/P—It was moved by John Hanewall and seconded by Angie Gonzalez that the minutes be accepted.  

Motion Passed. 

The Treasurer’s Report was presented as mailed to each member alley by the Treasurer on October 6, 2023.  The MCA 

Jr. Joey account has $2049.11.  The MCA General Account has $12,211.83, not counting a final report from the current 

Roundup to be received and included as soon as possible.  M/S/P It was moved by Darlene Malkow and seconded by 

Angie Gonzalez to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Motion Passed. 

Standing Committee Reports were presented by committee chairs if present. 

Media Committee report given by Angie Gonzalez.  She sent out 4 issues of “3 Ring News” plus convention newsletters 

called “Tales of a Twister” plus kept our MCA website as up to date as possible.  She has a developed mailing list and 

will share that with the MCA Board for advertising next year. 

Competition Committee was made up this year of James Kuhn and Lucy Mahoney.  Lucy reported they used 12 judges, 

had the timer light to the side of the stage with Wayne Rongholt as timer person for skit competition, had one runner 

Lynda Hayhurst to pick up completed score sheets and then tallied them following the competitions.  A report for the 

list of 2023  award winners will be attached to these minutes when received from the Competition Directors.  There 

was to be a review and update of the competition rules this year but it would have been too difficult so will be done for 

next year’s 50th Roundup.  James is stepping down as committee co-chair and Lucy is looking for a man to replace him 

as there is much to lift and carry and she can’t do it.  Two contestants were disqualified for being overtime.  Jim Caffrey 

pointed out the written rules say the deduction is 1 point per judge per minute but actually should reflect a deduction 

of 1 point per judge per second. 

John Hanewall suggested starting time for Paradeability be moved to 10:00 Saturday instead of 9:00 while we have so 

few competitors.   

Committee will confirm rules saying competitors must show up 15 minutes prior to each competition.  Competitions 

will start on time and competitors arriving late will be unable to compete. 

There was discussion between Tom Cass and Jim Caffrey about the Paradeability competition being outside or inside 

but Tom Cass was not a delegate of a paid alley and not approved to speak to an issue that was not even being dis-

cussed. 

Lifetime Achievement Award Committee—Lynda Hayhurst reported she had very willing and good judges for this 

year’s awards.  Those receiving the LAA were Terry Awald and Lynette McDonald.  There were 4 nominations but one 

needed to be sent back for further information and one did not receive enough points in the judging to qualify.  The 

luncheon was a success. 

Historian Committee—Nancy Opatich reported on the size of the annual storyboards we display every 5 years.  The 

50th Anniversary may have special displays in addition and Jim Caffrey suggested they be displayed around the outside 

of the Ballroom Banquet Hall.  

Sunshine Committee—It was noted that Ruth Scheeringa had not been to a Roundup for several years and several peo-

ple had not received “Sunshine cards” for special occasions.  It is unknown how much information she is receiving.  

Lynette will call her on the phone to see what is happening with that committee.  



Jr. Joey Committee—Patti Ummel reported from the committee formed last year to review the JJ program.  The com-

mittee was made up of Patti Ummel, Jim Caffrey, Angie Gonzalez and Janet Tucker also attended as she had volun-

teered to do the program and been chosen “Interim Director” by Lynette.  Angie Gonzalez was the Co-Director.  The 

committee came up with a variety of questions but no answers for the program (older family members, hard to get 

children out of school, children interested in their phones rather than clown classes). 

There was discussion to evaluate the JJ class five days before the Roundup to determine if it would continue and if the 

JJ Director would have notes, props, teaching and showcase materials available with this short notice.  If it is decided to 

have no JJ program at this late date, each adult chaperone must decide if they wish to register the child or have them 

attend adult classes or ask for a refund and not bring the child if they have already registered. 

This year we had only one Jr. Joey and she was not from the Midwest area.  She was 11 years old, slept in every day, 

not attending class, was not interested in any improvements in makeup, wardrobe, or skills, and the JJ Showcase was 

canceled Friday afternoon as she had not come to classes to prepare a show for Saturday afternoon.  She chose to 

attend some classes with her Grandmother. 

Scholarship Committee—A new Scholarship Committee was formed this year under Director John Hanewall.  There 

was a lot of discussion to clarify how it was to be funded.  John understood money from the auction would be used  

until all scholarship applications were fulfilled.  He also felt any leftover funds from previous years could roll over to fill 

out any other  applicants.  Jim Caffrey read from the motion at the Spring 2023 Meeting as follows:  “The scholarships 

will be funded through the MCA Annual Auction and the number given will be determined at the Annual Meeting “.  

Jim’s understanding was that a number would be chosen and then the auction would provide the funds.  M/S/P  After 

discussion, Angie Gonzalez made a motion that “Up to 5 scholarships would be given next year”. This was seconded by 

Wayne Rongholt.  Further discussion continued as  some didn’t like the wording “up to”.  A friendly amendment to the 

motion resulted in a motion by Angie that “5 scholarships will be given next year”, seconded by Wayne, and passed 

with a vote of 7 for, 0 against, and one abstained. 

OLD BUSINESS—There was no old business to bring to the meeting. 

ANNUAL ROUND-UP CONVENTION  

2023—Peggy Walker will present the financial report after confirming our bill with the hotel 

2024—Jim Caffrey reported it would be at this same hotel as we signed a 2-year contract last year, giving us some price 

perks over the 2 year period. 

Jim will be sending to Alley Reps a survey questionnaire based on questions he asked in a roundtable meeting here, 

combining address lists from Angie and old members and other sources. Jim then stated he would put together an invi-

tation to our 50th Roundup as a 2nd connection.  This will be divided up by 6 Board members to contact.  Jim stated 

that 125 members had been lost to electronic notifications and this will be a postal mailing.  The question is “How do 

we reach the most clowns?” 

M/S/P Motion to adjourn made by Nancy Opatich and seconded by Darlene Malkow.  Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Janet “Jelly Bean” Tucker, Secretary, MCA 


